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B. Russell York reported that he is waiting on the survey results on the gun
range. He estimated that it will take 66 tons of dirt to build the berm to meet the
specifications.

C. Jeff Edwards reporied that he attended a meeting yesterday about the
watershed issue. He will draft an Ordinance for the Court’s review at the April 15"
meeting.

D. Judge Miller reported that Gary Teckenbrock has checked on the tables,
chairs & storage racks at the Hardin Community Building. Eight 8 tables and 100 metal
folding chairs need to be replaced. The costs are as follows: table - $79.88 ea.; a 4-
pack of chairs - $42.98; & table storage carts - $147.47 ea. A motion was made by
Com. Gold and seconded by Com. Anderson to provide $2,200.00 to purchase the
tables, chairs & two table storage carts. All voted aye. Motion carried.

E. During the March 18" meeting, discussion was held about scavenging at the
Landfill. Danny Newton, Chairman of the Refuse Board, informed that “No Scavenging”
signs have been installed as well as cameras.

F. Judge Miiler brought up the Lookout Lane/Beshears Lane for discussion. Ron
Beshears sent a letter and copies were made for the Commissioners. Com. Drew said
she had compassion, but the Court voted that unless all of the property owners along a
road were in favor of changing a road name, it would remain the same. She has
spoken with Rick Leeper, who is still opposed to changing the name, and Mr. Leeper
told her that others along the road had also changed their minds and wanted the road to
remain Lookout Lane. Com. Gold said that there are a Jot of issues with a road name
change — address, GIS information, etc. and it can also be confusing to emergency
responders. He added that he is not in favor of changing any road names. Com.
Anderson said he agreed with Com. Gold.

G. Com. Drew asked for an update on the Nuisance Complaints received by the
Sheriff. Sheriff Byars informed that he will be attending the next Refuse Board meeting
and will report back to the Court. Two of the property owners have asked that the
county clean up their property and send them the biil. Discussion was held about which
entity is responsible for the cost of the initial clean-up. After checking the Ordinance, it
was determined that it was the Court’s responsibility.

V. NEW BUSINESS:

A. Sloan Appraisal & Realty Services completed an appraisal on the building in
Calvert City, which was jointly purchased by the Fiscal Court, Health Department and



